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The fifteenth Club Day will be held on the 5th of December 2009. It's the endeavour of the Eden Aquatic & Sports
Foundation to make it a memorable one.

The swimming competitions will be held on Sunday, the 22nd of November, 2009 at 4.00 p.m. (spot entry).

The renovation work of swimming pool, the bathrooms and toilets will be undertaken from 23rd November 2009.
The pool will be closed until the works are completed. Members are requested to cooperate.

Child members below 14 years are not allowed inside the billiards room. Members who are not playing are
requested not to disturb the players.

Members can book the rooms in the guest house and also reserve tables at the reception counter. Any other
booking related to parties, functions, etc are to be booked only through Club Manager/F&B Manager.

The Excise Dept, Govt. of Karnataka has instructed that as per the government rules, liquor procured from
KSBCL only is to be served through Adam’s Bar. No outside liquor will be permitted to be served in the Club
under the new rules.

The election to the new Managing Committee for 2010-2012 will be held in the first week of January 2010. The
committee has appointed Mr. David Pais as the Returning Officer. A separate election notification is enclosed.

We welcome Mr. Bhaskar Chicknanjundappa, “Yahvi” No.2-7-415/12, Kottara Cross, Bejai-Kapikad,
Mangalore-575004 to the Eden fraternity.

We are pleased to inform you about the following new affiliations:
a) Jayachamaraja Wadiyar Golf Club
Maharana Pratap Singhji Road, Nazarbad, Mysore - 570010.
Phone # 0821-2433185, Fax 0821-2538457,E-mail:jwgolfclub@yahoo.com
Website:www.jwgolfclub.com

b) Golden Swan Country Club
Off. Pokhran Road No.1, Yeoor Hills, Thane - 400602.
Phone # 022-25854078, Fax:022-25855980. E-mail:countryclub@goldenswan.com
website: www.goldenswan.com

Deepavali Dhun 2009 was a grand success. We thank the Convener, Dr. Prashanth Shenoy and members of the
Deepavali Celebration Committee: Mrs. Manjari Bhargav, Mrs. Sudha Shetty Mrs. Varalaxmi Malli,
Mr. Santhosh D’'Souza, Mr. Denzil Fernandes, Mr. B. Sathish Pai and Mr. Rajen Baldev.

We thank the sponsors of Deepavali Dhun 2009: M/s Car Decor, Fashion Paradise, Bharat Auto Cars,
Mr. Ramdas Pai, Village Family Restaurant, Big Cinema, Porum Jewels, Mumbai and Mrs. Manjari Bhargava.

All members, guests, child members dining or visiting the restaurant and the bar are to be dressed in a manner,
befitting the status of the club.

The preparations for the New Year's Eve Ball Celebrations to be held on 31-12-2009 are under way. Those
members, who are interested to join the New Year's organising committee, are requested to contact the
undersigned.

With Warm Regards
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Santhosh D’Souza
Secretary

VN The Eden Aguatic & Sports Foundation
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